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 Latest news:

 Friends of Hlekweni was registered by UK Charity Commissioners on 6th November. 

      Charity registration number: 1126598

 This newsletter aims to give supporters news and information
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Money matters: report from the Treasurer

 Now that we have charity registration an application has been submitted for a current account with the Co-operative Bank.  This should be open within a fortnight, so from now onwards please send any donation by cheque made payable to “Friends of Hlekweni” at the contact address .  If you contribute by standing order  the new account details will be sent on  as soon as possible.

 

Income from fundraising so far this year is about £39,000 and we have a current surplus over expenditure of almost £2,000.  There is about £15,000 earmarked for several development projects.

                                                            

Thanks to donors
We couldn’t manage without all the donations, large and small, from friends all over the country; all the money goes directly to fund the projects at Hlekweni.   So many thanks to you all for your continuing generosity. The concern and support has been remarkable – from children making prayer flags for Samathonga School children, through awareness raising and fundraising of all kinds, big and small.  Now that the new charity is established we will be able to start some new and exciting activities.

David Jobson, Hlekweni coordinator, comments warmly on how ‘Friends outside Zimbabwe have rallied round’

First Friends of Hlekweni annual gathering

This will be held at the Quaker Centre in Milton Keynes on 16th May 2009. This event will give all supporters of Hlekweni a chance to meet to talk about the latest developments and needs, and hear from the volunteers who are going out there next February. It will include the annual business meeting of Friends of Hlekweni.


News from Hlekweni

The political situation in Zimbabwe continues to be uncertain, but the social impact is clear: there is widespread breakdown in essential services and many people are on the edge of starvation, eking out a living.

In the midst of this, Hlekweni keeps going on offering the hope of a better future – providing training in sustainable agriculture, construction, carpentry, early childhood education, sewing, alternatives to violence, Aids prevention etc. The number of students has had to be halved (to 42 for the autumn), due to the uncertainty on food supplies and energy which can leave the centre for days without water or power. Hlekweni continues to work on its pumps and boreholes in order to get reasonable water pressure, and to conserve water (e.g. through anaerobic toilets). 

 British Friends support a feeding scheme at Samathonga School, on the Hlekweni campus, (sometimes the only meal that children get each day), and a new scheme is funding an outreach programme to preschool children. A cautious resumption of the outreach work in rural areas may begin despite the earlier government ban. It is hoped the clinic will open - 16 years after it was built.

The farm invasion in the early autumn was destructive and expensive in terms of replacement costs and the need to go Botswana for animal feeds after the widespread torching of grazing land. There are almost no trees left due to widespread wood poaching (25,000 people in the nearest township have no electricity). 

Staff ill-health is a continuing worry with two recent deaths of male family providers; all staff support extended family members from their own (modest) salaries.




Volunteers plan to visit in the New Year:

Hazel Morris (Chichester Meeting), Maggie Coats (Loughborough and Bideford Meeting) and Lee Taylor (Milton Keynes Meeting) plan to visit for a month in February 2009. 

Hazel will build on two previous work visits, continuing her wonderful art projects at Samathonga school, evening activities for Hlekweni students and starting up a toy library for the community at Hlekweni. Maggie will continue her tutor workshops and support on accreditation.  

Lee wants to work with the Hlekweni administration and Board, as Clerk to the Trustees of Friends of Hlekweni, and help out with Maggie’s and Hazel’s work.

They are also  hoping to  get out to see Hlekweni’s work in wider Matabeleland, and to document, with photos, as much Hlekweni work as possible.

 There is always a task for additional willing hands at Hlekweni! 

Buyani sipthathisane kwese ntuthuko 

         Join hands together for development                                         
Support Friends of Hlekweni

Let us know if you want to go on receiving newsletters and details of events.

Continue your financial support, please GiftAid your donation if you are a UK tax payer, send for a new GiftAid form if appropriate.

Apply to become a member of Friends of Hlekweni and becoming more involved in the business of running this charity. Membership costs  £25 which helps to pay the UK admin costs of running the charity. Members are expected to commit to attending general business meetings once a year, and at other times if needed.

Newslettter
We plan to circulate the newsletter regularly,  please send any contributions, by email if possible, to Sue George.

‘it has been wonderful to experience the support, concern and generosity of f/Friends worldwide. Thank you for holding us in the light’


        David Jobson
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